
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senate Bill 1045 
Date: March 10, 2025 
Committee: House Ways and Means Committee 
Position: Opposed 

Dear Chair Guzzone and Members of the Committee, 

As the President and CEO of the Harford County Chamber of Commerce, I write to 
express strong opposition to Senate Bill 1045, which would expand Maryland's sales 
and use tax to essential business-to-business (B2B) services. The Harford County 
Chamber of Commerce represents over 615 businesses/organizations, which reflects 
over 20,000 employees.  An overwhelming majority of our membership states that SB 
1045 will negatively impact their operations and have adverse effects on their 
sustainability.  In addition to having to pass this tax onto consumers due to diminishing 
profit margins, many members express the added burden of administrative costs as a 
negative impact of SB 1045. 

While we understand Maryland faces budget challenges, implementing a B2B service 
tax represents a short-term fix that would create significant long-term problems for 
Maryland's economy and competitiveness. There are several specific reasons why this 
legislation would harm Maryland businesses: 

• Disproportionate Impact on Small Businesses 
• This legislation Will Result in Pyramiding Taxes 
• Competitive Disadvantage in the Region 
• Administrative Burden and Compliance Costs 
• Dangerous Precedent for Future Taxation 
• Cascading Tax Effect 

 
While we support efforts to ensure Maryland's fiscal stability, the most effective 
approach to address budget challenges is to focus on policies that encourage business 
growth and economic expansion. A thriving business community naturally generates 
increased tax revenue through job creation and economic activity. 

On behalf of the Harford County Chamber of Commerce’s Board of Directors and 
members, I urge you to and the members of the General Assembly to carefully evaluate 
the implications of this legislation, reject SB 1045, and advocate for policies that 
support a thriving business environment in our state.  

Sincerely, 

 

Angela M. Rose  
President & CEO 

 

 
 

 
FY 25 Board of Directors 
Officers 
Immediate Past Chair:  
Brianne Baccaro Norris 
Weyrich, Cronin, & Sorra 

Chair: Chris Stone 
E-Moxie 
Chair Elect: Monica Worrell 
APG Federal Credit Union 

Vice Chair of Finance: Mike Ray 
SURVICE Engineering 

Vice Chair of Administration: 
Mike Maxwell 
MAXED OUT Home Group 
 
Members at Large 
Josh Nelson 
Chesapeake Environmental Management 

Meghan Jack 
MedStar Health 
 
 

 
Board Members 
Dr. Sean Bulson 
Harford County Public Schools 

PJ Craig 
Harford Community Action Agency 

Anthony DiPaula 
DiPaula Law 

Dr. Theresa Felder 
Harford Community College 

Ron Fisher 
Harford County Caucus of African America Leaders 

Stephanie Giordano 
MacGregor's Restaurant 

Terry Grant 
Katz Abosch 
Andy Guckert 
M&T Bank 

Mary Hastler 
Harford County Public Library 

Sarah Karantonis 
University of Maryland Upper Chesapeake Health 

Dave Karczeski 
BCV Commercial Realty 

Claudia Nachtigal 
THe Highlands School 

Steve Overbay 
Harford County Office of Economic Development 

Len Parrish 
Gemcraft Homes/Freedom Land Development 

Eric Rebbert 
Peake Partners 

Chanel Rhoads-Reed 
Baltimore Gas & Electric 

Robert Wehland 
Freedom Federal Credit Union 
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